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1.
From the President
This will be my last piece for BC Update as President and I would like to take this opportunity to thank BCA members for their support over the past few years.
I have enjoyed the experience as President, been privileged to have been able to work with such a dedicated Board, and have appreciated great support from the BCA head office employee team.  

Discussion, debate and consideration of issues faced by our members at BCA Branch President’s and NPDC meetings has afforded me great insight into the many differing ways that blindness or vision impairment impacts our members.  An insight I will take with me for my continuing advocacy.

In regard to BCA Director Elections; at the close of call for nominations for BCA Directors we had 5 nominations. As the number of nominations is equal to positions available, there will be no need for an election for BCA Directors.  Congratulations to the successful incoming directors; John Simpson, Stephen Belbin, Chelsea Bartlett, Lyn Davis and Dan Stubbs.

Each of the director’s biographies are available for download from the website, or by contacting the office.  I would like to wish incoming President, Emma Bennison and new Board members, all the best in their future endeavours.

Greg Madson

President
2.
CEO Report

Before I start writing the more formal section of my first CEO report, I would like to first and foremost thank Tony Iezzi, outgoing Operations Manager of BCA, who has recently concluded his contract with us, after he was appointed to the organisation in February. Tony was very passionate about the work of BCA, and had a strong commitment to supporting the organization and staff through a difficult time of transition. I would like to publically acknowledge Tony’s contributions to the organisation and wish Tony all the best in his future endeavors. 

Tell us about your experiences of the NDIS
During my discussion with the Adelaide Branch they said that it would be really useful for them to know how the NDIS is affecting adults in other trial sites because their trial site is aimed at young children. It turns out they have excellent timing, because I was recently invited to an NDIS CEO’s Forum. This forum lets groups like BCA raise issues that are occurring for lots of people across the NDIS. It is not the place for solving individual problems, but can help to make sure the NDIS is the best it can be for everyone.  

If you’re part of the NDIS trials, please email leah.van.poppel@bca.org.au or call me. Here are some questions to get you thinking:

· Was it easy for you to get into the NDIS?

· Did your planner understand your needs as a person who is blind or vision impaired?

· Did you know what you wanted to ask for in your plan? If not, how did you work it out?

· What supports did you get from the NDIS?

· How have you found using your supports?
Meet the CEO Teleconferences: Q and A 

Since our last mail out in July, we’ve had: three Meet the CEO teleconferences, the registrations for Convention in Perth have begun to come in, and the Annual Report has been written. 
I wanted to share with you some of the questions and ideas which have come out of the Meet the CEO teleconferences. Firstly though, I want to thank everyone who took the time out of their week to come along to the teleconferences, including the Board members who came along to hear what you had to say. 

There were lots of great comments and ideas from all three sessions, but I thought I’d give you a sense of three of the common threads:

Q: Aged Care is important, what’s BCA doing?

A: Many members asked about aged care and what the current changes might mean for people over 65. This topic came up a lot in the teleconferences, and has been raised in other places too. Last month Rikki Chaplin and I met with Vision Australia to begin to build our understanding of how the changes in aged care are affecting people who are blind or vision impaired. Thanks to the VA staff who are helping us on the path to making sure BCA is better placed to be a strong consumer voice in this area. We’ll keep digging for information and exploring the issues in aged care, then we’ll let you know what happens next.

Q: It can be a challenge for people to be involved with Branches. What can we do differently?

A: Every teleconference talked about how useful branches can be, and also how challenging it can be to get people to come along to branch meetings. At each of the teleconferences, we talked about the changes to the Branch by-laws, which allow for a less formal ‘coordinator’ to manage groups without the need for some of the more formal processes you would need at a Branch. Some Branches and groups are already looking at this model to see if it would suit them.

Q: Access  to information matters within BCA too

A: There was lots of good discussion about how BCA communicates with its members, and what it can do differently. Many people recognised that we now have a challenge in making sure that information we send out electronically – which can go out very quickly – is able to be accessed by people who don’t use computers or social media. We also had some interesting suggestions about how access to information might work better within BCA. How can we help people who aren’t at Conventions to participate? What can we do about using electronic voting methods in BCA? 
We also had some feedback that it was very valuable to have the time to connect with BCA leadership in this way, and it would be good to continue it. Based on that feedback, we will be running some more CEO teleconferences. The next session will be held on;

Tuesday 27th October, 11am – 12.30pm AEST and;
Thursday 29th October, 8pm – 9.30pm AEST. 
Saturday 31st October, 2pm – 3.30pm AEST. 
To register, please send an email with your name, phone number and preferred session time to bca@bca.org.au, with the subject ‘CEO teleconference registration’ or you can call the office and we will take down your details over the phone. You will then receive a confirmation with the dial in details shortly thereafter.
Leah Van Poppel

Chief Executive Officer. 
3.
BCA 2015 National Convention: Registrations closing soon
Blind Citizens Australia (BCA) 40th Anniversary National Convention is only a couple of weeks away! BCA’s National convention, held bi-annually, provides the opportunity for people who are blind and vision impaired to hear from a range of interesting and informative presenters, to share ideas and to catch up with old and new friends. 

Welcome event hosted by Blind Citizens WA

When: 9 October Friday, 6 - 8pm. 

Where: Anglesea Room, First Floor Mercure Hotel, Perth

MC:  Deanne Ferris


Cocktail food will be provided and there will be a cash bar. The welcome event includes the BCA National Women’s Branch Auction with Les Buchanan of Blind Citizens WA as Auctioneer. 

Date: Saturday 10th – Sunday 11th October 2015
Theme: "Looking forward - Looking Back”: Celebrating BCA
Venue: Mercure Perth Hotel, 10 Irwin Street, Perth WA 6000.
To obtain a registration form for Convention, please contact the Office or download a copy from our website. You can register for Convention over the phone, via the BCA website, by email or mail. 

The closing date for registrations is Thursday 24 September 2015.
For more information, visit our website: http://wordpress.bca.org.au/bca-2015-national-convention 



4.
News from Women’s Branch
Written by Karen Passmore; President, BCA National Women's Special Interest Branch

The Women's Branch will be holding their AGM on Saturday October 10th at the National Convention venue in Perth, Western Australia. The AGM this year will be streamed live from Perth. At this AGM we will be asking for nominations from members to join our committee, which is a two year commitment.

Several of our long term committee members will be taking a break, so we will be seeking some fresh voices and ideas at our tele conferences.

Would you like to join the committee and help plan a project for the branch to promote?  The meetings are very informal, friendly and relaxed. Committee meetings are currently held the first week of each month, except January, so committing to join the committee is quite a simple matter.
You do not have to be present at our AGM to nominate yourself. Prior to all past AGM's we have taken nominations from members who are unable to be present at the AGM. 

We organise workshops at National or State Conventions, but these are a joint effort and no one person takes on the full responsibility. Our workshops are always very popular with attendees. 
If you would be interested and have any questions, please do not hesitate to send me an email at reflexkaren@iinet.net.au

I would like to thank all the present committee for their excellent contributions over the past two years.  
I look forward to meeting you at National Convention.
5.
Member Consultations – What you had to say
In order to understand the current needs and interests of our members, since June, we have been conducting a membership wide consultation. This survey is still open. 

The information provided by members through our member consultation survey has been used by staff and the National Policy and Development Council (NPDC) as an evidence base to assist us to prioritise the topics which are of most interest and importance to our members.

Initial survey findings have allowed us to better consider which of our policies need immediate review, which policies meet the current expressed needs of our membership and which are out of date and need to be archived. 
To date we have received 107 responses from our members.  
Currently, the top five areas of interest as expressed by the members are; Pedestrian Safety, Access to information and accessible formats, Public Transport, Centrelink and Website Accessibility. 
A summary of the pedestrian safety forum report is included in this newsletter for your convenience.  The full report from this forum can be given to you upon request. The report will also be shared with BCA’s National Policy and Development Council’s (NPDC) in the review of BCA’s policies on each of the forum topics. 

All of BCA’s policies, including the Pedestrian Safety Policy, can be found on our website under the ‘policy’ tab. If you have any questions about our policies or how you can use them in your self advocacy efforts, please call the office.
6.
Member Forums: Pedestrian Safety Summary of Findings

In late July, the series of member forums designed to promote the re-engagement of members with the work of the board and the National Policy and Development Council (NPDC) were held. The topic of discussion for this set of forums was pedestrian safety. 
There were four forums in all, held via teleconference. Overall, the forums were rated by participants as a success, with members expressing their appreciation at being “reached out to” by the BCA board and office staff. 
The member forums will continue on a trial basis until the end of 2015, at which time the concept will be evaluated for its effectiveness and appropriateness. Summaries of the discussions will be published in BCA’s publications as forums take place. A compilation of the findings and suggestions of the four forums held in July is below.

Issues raised at the member forums:

a. Competition between disability groups.

Councils have been known to listen to the requirements of one disability group and prioritise them over another. For example, in one area, tactile tiles were removed from pram ramps due to a complaint from wheelchair users that they caused safety issues for them. What needs to happen is discussions with all peak bodies for people with differing disabilities in order to create solutions that are suitable for everyone. There needs to be an emphasis on the principle of universal design when considering the design of new pedestrian environments, or the re-design of existing ones.

b. Importance of The United Nations Conventions On The Rights Of Persons With Disabilities.

There has been inconsistent application of pedestrian safety policy by councils even when they are made aware of the policy. While some have adhered to the recommendations very closely, others view the policy as merely a guide that has no requirement for compulsory adherence. While state governments are very aware of the vulnerability of pedestrians, it is often up to local governments to make decisions around specific pedestrian areas. 

Factors which can impact on the decisions made include the influence of businesses who are rate-payers in local areas, the cost of retro-fitting, and general cost of the installation of audiotactile signals. It was agreed that while all of BCA’s policies refer to the relevant articles of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, the articles are not widely recognised by local councils, and have not been utilised in the application of the Pedestrian Safety Policy by members. Perhaps the importance of the UNCRPD is not understood by members, or more specifically, how it applies to local issues. 

A suggestion was made regarding the wording of our policies in general, given that our policies carry no legal authority. Members suggested that perhaps those of us who have legal qualifications could assist in the formation of policies so that even if the documents can not be considered as setting legal precedents, they are worded in a way that is as advantageous to our cause as possible.

How can BCA improve this situation?

In all forums, a discussion of what branches and members could do to promote and apply BCA’s pedestrian policy took place. It was agreed that many branches struggled in this area, but that the development of the skills and confidence among the branches to be able to address pedestrian issues at a local level is necessary. Some members commented that they realised for the first time after participating in the forums that they could utilise BCA policies for themselves and apply them to local issues. However, members also stated that they felt overwhelmed by having to try and apply policies, and that some education sessions are needed to help people break down a policy and find the parts of it that is most relevant or applicable to their situation.

There are two issues that impact on the capacity of the branches to produce positive outcomes when the promotion and application of policies are being considered. Firstly, confidence of members to communicate effectively with external bodies. Secondly, the development of strategic relationships within local areas and the maintenance of those relationships. Providing members with the skills to involve all stakeholders in communication processes is critical to ensuring a holistic approach to pedestrian safety that is sustainable for branches.

Members felt that a two-pronged approach is needed to making policies more effective in a practical sense. As identified, educating members about how to utilise policies is important. However, public campaigns particularly regarding behavioural issues that have a negative impact on the experiences of people who are blind or vision impaired  is equally necessary. 
Multiple forms of media could be utilised to facilitate such campaigns, with perhaps Facebook and Twitter being the most effective and far reaching forms of media to use, as campaigns can be short and sharp. Campaigns could include messages about the white cane and its importance, the impact of people not taking notice of their surroundings when texting or using social media on smartphones while walking, or the effects of obstacles being left on footpaths in neighbourhoods or outside businesses.


7.
Upcoming Member Forums for 2015

Topic: Accessible Information and Formats
When: Monday 28th September; 11am – 12.30pm AEST
           Tuesday 29th September; 8pm – 9.30pm AEST

Topic: Public Transport
When: Monday 23rd November; 11am – 12.30pm AEST
           Wednesday 25th November; 8pm – 9.30pm AEST

To register for either of these member forums, please call the office or email hanna.mazzeo@bca.org.au with your preferred session time and date, your email address, and phone number. You will be emailed an agenda and BCA’s policies prior to each forum. 


8.
Dog Guides Experiences: We want to hear from you!

The Community Education Officer at Guide Dogs NSW/ACT, Tiffany Mitchell, needs your help. She would like to develop a new social media campaign which will highlight the issues which constantly effect dog guide handlers.  These issues will be produced into 30 second video clips, educating the public about these issues.

“As knowledge alone doesn’t shift behaviour we have to look for various forms of educating the community” she said. She is very interested to hear from BCA members about what areas you feel the community at large needs to be made aware of and educated on.

Please send your feedback directly to Tiffany by Friday 30th October via email TMitchell@guidedogs.com.au or phone 02 9412 9300.


9. Funding

We would like to acknowledge our funding partners: The Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) Victoria, Vision Australia, the Jeffrey Blyth Foundation and our generous members.  
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